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St. John the Baptist
Parish Council Minutes

September 27, 2022
6:30 PM
Education Wing

Theme: Seeking healing through prayer and kindness

Opening Prayer -Leon Tabak

Attendees: Jessica Wiskus, Lisa Thuerauf, Brian Doyle, Denise Brannaman, Natalie Klostermann, Fr. Andrew, Dave Klostermann, Leon Tabak. 

Absent: Mark Anton, Julie Broulik, Jake Ryan, Conni Swart

Review Minutes: August approved

Business:
· Review and further discussion of synod results. https://dbqarch.org/synodal-church
These results will guide us in short term and long-range planning. Tabled until next meeting

· Church safety and security. We want to develop an incident plan to improve safety with input from the Mount Vernon Lisbon police department.  Denise has talked to Doug Shannon about an open training session.  1-1/2 hours- discussion of what to do when you have an active shooter, fire, tornado, evacuation plan. For hospitality ministers, staff, parish council. Denise to schedule early November.

· Family Life Connections- update and discussion of how parish council can best support this effort. First session was well attended.  Goal is to have fun and encourage growth.  Keep reminding people that it is for everyone. 

· Update on funeral dinner policy. Moving forward we will assist with salads and desserts and helping with funerals.  We still need a funeral group to lead and organize these efforts. Fr to talk to Linda about St. Anne’s group helping with this. 

· Protocol for use of church facilities.  Lisa will head sub-committee to develop written policy for groups who use church spaces. 
Committee rep reports:
· Faith Formation- numbers of kids are down.  Discussion of how to reach out to families who aren’t attending.  

· Social Justice- Solidarity as our theme
for the annual fall speaker. We have invited Kelsey Steines, a native of Mount Vernon and a representative of the Catherine McAuley Center in Cedar Rapids to speak on Sunday, October 23, 2022. She will outline the many serves the Center provides to immigrants, refugees, women in need and more.

· Stewardship- working on report to share with parish.

· How do we find out why people aren’t coming to Mass. Brian Doyle will head the effort to reach out to parishioners to learn more about why they haven’t returned to Mass.  
Fr. Andrew comments:
· The Precious Blood has returned to Mass. Participation seems good.
 
· Parish Mission- first week of lent. Speaker is Tim Francis. Sunday, February 26 and Monday, February 27.

· Mechanicsville fiber optic internet is coming. Security cameras will be installed after that.

· Alliant Energy- does not need an easement from us. The box on our land is for our service.

· Mt Vernon community trunk or treat will be at LBC and we will have a representative. Fr. Andrew, Trevor and Cade will attend a meeting Tuesday, October 4 with community representatives to discuss other ways we can be involved in the community.  

· SE Linn looking for volunteers.  This could be a youth volunteer opportunity. 

· October count- the archdiocese is asking us to track Mass attendance in October. Parish Council members will be counting attendees during the homily.

· Nametag Sunday is returning.  October 2.  We will ask parishioners to wear nametags.  

Closing Prayer-Leon Tabak
Next meeting:  October 25, 2022 at 6:30 pm.

